DISTRICT MUNICIPAUTY | UMASIPALA WESITHILI | DISTRIKSMUNISIPALITEIT ¢

54 York Street, PO Box 12, Tel: 044 803 1300

George George, Fax: 086 555 6303
Western Cape Western Cape E-mail: info@gardenroute.gov.za
6529 6530 www.gdrdenroute.gov.za

OFFIEE OF THE MUNICIPAL MANAGER

Enquiries:| Nonkosi Somwahla
Reference:|18/3/4/1
Date:|07 September 2023 [

The Project Manager/Assistant

Cape Environmental Assessment Practitioners (Pty) Ltd
17 Progress Street

George

6529

francois@cgpe-eaprac.co.za

Emailed
Attention: Mr. Francois Byleveld
Dear Sir,

RE: MUNICIPAL HEALTH INPUT W.R.T. DRAFT BASIC ASSESSMENT REPORT OF
PACALTSDORP WEST BULK WATER SUPPLY ON REMAINDER OF ERF 325, PACALTSDORP
GEORGE

The above refers.

The Garden Route District Municipality - Municipal Health Services office has no
objections fowards the construction of Pacaltsdorp West bulk water supply but hereby
wishes to set the following requirements and/or recommendations:

1. Allrelevant programmes and plans forming part of the project must be subject
to monitoring.

2. A method of communication should be implemented whereby procedures to
lodge complaints are set out for the local community to express any complaints
or grievances with the construction process.



3. The ablution / sanitary facilities provided at the construction site must conform
to all relevant health and safety standards and codes.

The facilities must be regularly serviced and appropriately maintained to
reduce the risk of surface or groundwater pollution.

All site staff must make use of supplied ablution facilities and under no
circumstances must indiscriminate sanitary activities be allowed.

4. All waste generated on site during construction should be stored in waste bins
and removed from site on a regular basis.

5. Vehicles carrying material that can be wind-blown should be covered with a
suitable material.

6. Water provision 1o the property should comply with SANS 241:2015 standards
for domestic use.

Water must be used sparingly and reused, recycled or treated where possible.

7. Steps must be taken to ensure that littering by workers does not occur and
persons should be employed onssite to collect litter from the site and immediate
surroundings, including litter accumulating at fence lines, etc.

8. During the construction phase, any potential health hazards caused by certain
conditions or activities must be reported to the Municipal Health Services,
Community Services Department, Garden Route District Municipality.

This Municipal Health Services office, if deemed necessary, reserves the right to set
further requirements.

If you have any further questions or require any information, please do not hesitate to
contact Ms. N. Somwahla at 044 803 1554 or at e-mail nonkosi@gardenroute.gov.za

Yours faithfully,

----------------------

NONKOSI SOMWAHLA
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH PRACTITIONER
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